WORSLEY AND BOOTHSTOWN BUDGET SUB-GROUP
6th March, 2002

Meeting commenced:
7.15 p.m.
"
ended:
8.45 p.m.
PRESENT:
Beryl Howard - in the Chair

Adrian Dunning, Robin Garrido and Councillor Kerry Holt
OFFICERS:
Tim Backhouse - Neighbourhood Co-ordinator


Lynne Slamon - Committee Services Officer

41.
MINUTES

AGREED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting held on 13th November, 2001, be approved as a correct record.

42.
MATTERS ARISING


(a)
Purchase of 44 Chairs
Beryl Howard reported that she had tried unsuccessfully to contact the officer concerned in the Education and Leisure Directorate to arrange for the delivery of the 44 chairs purchased by the Community Committee for community use.


AGREED:
THAT Beryl Howard provide Lynne Slamon with the details of the officer concerned to pursue this matter.


(b)
Roe Green Bowling and Social Club
Tim Backhouse advised Members that (i) there had been a delay in the allocation of the approved grant to the Roe Green Bowling and Social Club due to outstanding invoices which had now been received and (ii) the monies would now be allocated as soon as possible.

43.
GRANT APPLICATIONS
Three grant applications were submitted for funding from the Worsley and Boothstown Community Committee Grants Budget.


AGREED:
(1) THAT the Community Committee be recommended to deal with the applications as follows:-

Applicant
Purpose
Amount

Requested
Decision

CINBADS (Churches Together in Boothstown Amateur Dramatic Society
To provide resources initially for a musical event to commemorate the Queen's Golden Jubilee and to support other musical/drama productions
1,439.50
Approve £300 (Devolved Budget)

Greenway
To provide and install additional wooden stumps to protect the grass on Roe Green
1,992.40
Approve a maximum of £2,000 (See (2) below)

Monton Amateurs AFC
Towards developing the club land at the end of Granary Lane into a football sports area
3,500
Defer (See (3) below)



(2) THAT Greenway be advised that the Community Committee are in agreement with meeting the costs of the provision of the 34 stumps subject to (a) the Council being requested to negotiate the cost of installing the stumps, (b) further quotations for the works being obtained, and (c) the cheapest option being used.



(3) THAT the application submitted by Monton Amateurs AFC be deferred pending further details being supplied on the current position of the Club and the usage of the facilities; proposals for the availability of the land for general community use; confirmation of the grant monies and amount to be given from the Football Foundation; confirmation of whether grants had been secured from either the Eccles or Swinton Community Committees; information on whether there are any proposals to provide Girls Football Teams, and details of a Business Plan.

44.
BUDGET
A financial position statement in respect of the Community Committee's devolved budget and SRB budget as at 26th February, 2002, was submitted.

Members discussed the position regarding the allocation of SRB monies.  Tim Backhouse reported that, due to the allocation being less than the anticipated original national amount of £3,500 for this area the budget was now £450.  Members were not happy with this situation and felt that they should have been made more aware of the position and given the chance to spend the original monies.  There was some discussion about the length of time it took to confirm the decision.

AGREED:
THAT Charles Green be invited to attend the next meeting of the Budget Sub-Group to discuss this matter and future allocation of SRB monies.

45.
PROVISION OF CHRISTMAS LIGHTING AND DECORATIONS -


ASSISTANCE WITH COSTS

(Previous Minute 40(2) - 13th November, 2001)


AGREED:
THAT approval be given in principle to the allocation of £4,000 to the Worsley, Boothstown, Moorside and Roe Green/Beesley Green areas of the Service Delivery Area, (£1000 for each area) for the provision of Christmas lighting and decorations in 2002; and that applications detailing proposals be invited from residents associations.

46.
DATE AND TIMES OF FUTURE MEETINGS

AGREED:
(1) THAT the next meeting be held on Wednesday, 8th May, at 7.15 p.m., at Worsley Village Library.



(2) THAT Tim Backhouse prepare a schedule of dates for future meetings to circulate to Members.
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